

# MINUTES

## Tealing Community Council Meeting

---

13th December 2023 | 6.30pm | Tealing Hall

---

### In attendance

---

Chris Allan, Donna Dingwall, Gloria Gibson, Kerry Kirkland  
Cllr. Heather Dorward, Cllr. Lloyd Melville, PC Scott Anderson

---

### Apologies

---

Hilda Young, Cllr. Beth Whiteside

---

### Welcome and introductions

---

In the absence of a formally appointed new Chair DD chaired the meeting

---

### Minutes of last meeting

---

Minutes were approved as an accurate record - CA proposed, GG approved

---

### Matters arising

---

Static Caravans - Clarity still required re permission.

Bus Service - members of TCC have heard positive feedback from users of the new service. TCC had contacted Angus Council and have been advised that residents of Tealing living outwith the designated border showing on the map can still contact the booking line and Angus Council will do their best to provide a service to them. A public meeting took place on 8th November which was well received by local residents who attended.

Changes to Kerbside Recycling Services - TCC expressed their concerns regarding the cancellation of glass collection. Angus Council advised that there will be Neighbourhood Deposit areas but they are still to be decided. The changes to the service are being implemented via a phased approach - starting with towns then moving on to the more rural areas. School Road - 20mph/40mph - change in signage required so that the 20mph continues until

after the opening of School Road. Ongoing issue. National discussions are going on regarding the 20mph zones.

---

## Police Report

---

PC Anderson introduced himself and confirmed that there will be police attendance at as many meetings as is possible moving forward. He then discussed:

- Staffing updates
- Fire Services attendance at fires in the Balmuir Travellers Site

The following report was received via email:

### **Assessment period – 11/10/23 – 13/12/23**

There were **15 calls** received in respect of Tealing and the surrounding area in this assessment period.

**4 crimes** were recorded in respect of your area over this assessment period –

Group 1 – Crimes of violence/threats – 0.

Group 2 – Crimes of sexual nature – 0.

Group 3 – Crimes of Dishonesty – 0.

Group 4 – Crimes involving property damage – 0.

Group 5 & 6 – Miscellaneous/ other crimes including Threatening & Abusive Behaviours, assaults and other offences against emergency workers – 0.

Group 7 – Road traffic crimes – **4** recorded crimes.

### **Further information.**

Calls to the Police and reported crimes remain at low levels. In relation to the 4 recorded crimes for Road Traffic crimes it should be noted that all 4 were from the same incident on the A90.

Sergeant Stewart Ramsay retired from Police Scotland on 30/11/2023.

We are pleased to report that his post has been filled by Sergeant Christopher Grieve, who started on Monday 04/12/2023.

We would also like to remind all residents about the importance of vehicle security, ensuring the vehicle is locked, no valuables are left within, car keys removed and stored securely in the house.

PC Anderson left the meeting at 19:00

---

## Angus Councillors Report

---

### Cllr. LM

Flooding work has been a major issue for Angus Council - grants are available for residents affected - apply via Angus Council website - any issues to be raised via [Report it | Angus Council](#)

Other issues:

Housing

Speeding

Recycling

### Cllr. HD

Issues;

Flooding

Bus Service - residents are advised to contact Angus Council should they be experiencing any issues with the new local service.

Constituency boundaries - meeting to be held Thursday 14th December to discuss the revised boundaries for elections and polling places. Postal votes are a good option for residents in rural areas.

---

## Resident Issues

---

Stagecoach Bus Service - ongoing issues with buses not stopping or lack of service.

A90 - accidents at junctions

---

## Feedback From Meetings Attended

---

CA - Success for Sidlaw Meeting

Murroes and Wellbank updated the group regarding their SSE Community Benefit Fund money - all spent on local park.

Clarification required on how the Tealing SSE Community Benefit Fund money being fed to the community.

Sidlaw Area Community Emergency Plan - Resilience Group - TCC to contact Hong Zhang regarding next steps.

Date of next Success for Sidlaw meeting is Thursday 6th June at 7pm.

---

## Issues Arising From Communications

---

Banks Group - will follow up re attending the next TCC meeting.

---

## Planning Update

---

Nothing of note in the Weekly Lists  
Walled Garden has been sold.

---

## Financial Update

---

Admin Account	£2753.72	
Project Account	£7586.43	
Petty Cash	£33.00	Xmas Fayre

### Micro grants

No receipts have been received for the two micro grants submitted for the Gardening Group.  
Form still to be submitted for the Xmas Tree situated at Tealing Hall.

---

### **AOB**

---

Community Tree - Root One Central Ltd generously donated a Christmas Tree via their sister company Edenmill Christmas Trees. KK has let residents know that the tree is there to be decorated by local residents. DD explained that the school/nursery children will be adding baubles to the tree also.

Tealing Primary School - the new Head Teacher has expressed an interest in coming along to TCC meetings. The next Community Cafe is on Thursday 21st December 2-3pm

New Members - TCC need to campaign for new members. This is currently being done via Facebook and the Tealing Forward newsletter.

New TCC Chair - position still to be filled. To continue with members chairing as required.

Meetings to be arranged for next year - Amey & Stagecoach

---

### **Date of Next Meeting**

---

The dates for upcoming meetings are as follows:

#### **21st February**

17th April

19th June

21st August

23rd October - AGM

**All meetings are to be held on a Wednesday and start at 6.30pm.**